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EXCELLENCE . . . . RESPECT . . . . COURAGE . . . . DETERMINATION . . . . FRIENDSHIP . . . . EQUALITY 

Friday 18th March – Red Nose Day 

 

A huge good luck to our Year 4 - 6 choir (chosen 

children) who are taking part in the 

Bedfordshire Speech, Music and drama festival 

this weekend for the first time! We are looking 

forward to competing against other schools. 

Also the best of luck to some of our talented 

performers in Year 3 - 6 next week who will be 

competing in the poetry recital as well.  

Finally, another good luck to Xara and Aleya 

Killick who are also taking part in both piano 

and violin competitions! 

 

Newsletter 8 – Spring term       Friday 4th March 2022 

This week’s letters home  

Year 1 – Music Concert  

Year 6 – SATs Workshop 

COVID update and flow chart 

Andromeda class update 

FOGD Mother’s Day daffodils 

Reception warn and inform  
 

Year 6 – Legoland 

 

 

National Online Safety this week:  

What parents need to know about WhatsApp (see poster attached 

to email). 

As people sought a quick, reliable way to stay in touch with loved 
ones at the onset of the pandemic, WhatsApp experienced a jump 
of 40% in its usage figures. It’s now been downloaded by almost a 
third of the planet’s entire population – with more than half (53%) 
of those users opening the app at least once per day. 

If you haven't signed up to National Online Safety already, 

please take advantage of this brilliant resource by following the 

link below: https://nationalonlinesafety.com 

Dear Parents, 

What a fun week it has been! The children and staff loved having our 

annual pancake race back in full swing and a 'flipping' good time was 

had by all! A huge thank you to all of our parents who are part of the 

Friends of Great Denham who gave up their time to help on the day 

- it was lovely to see so many of you and so great to have you there 

helping - thank you. A particular thank you though must go to Kirsty 

Lister our chair for organising it all and to Mr Evans who found his 

talent on the microphone!  

Yesterday we also celebrated world book day as well - again it was 

wonderful to see the children having fun, talking about books and 

celebrating 25 years of World book day - thank you to all the parents 

for your support in getting your children dressed up in such fabulous 

costumes, as a parent myself I know how much time and effort goes 

into getting organised for the day (and am secretly glad now my boys 

are too old to have to dress up)!  

Have a good weekend, 

Denise Burgess 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/
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Everyone was in great spirits for this year’s pancake race and we certainly weren’t phased by the rain. There was 

laughter and great team spirit all round making it a really fun morning.  

We’d like to say a huge thank you to all of our parents who are part of the Friends of Great Denham and who gave 

up their time to help on the day. Another big thank you to Kirsty Lister our chair and Mr Evans for organising and 

helping it run smoothly on the day. 

For anyone who would still like to make a donation for the day, please pop it in an envelope and pass to our team 

in the office or to your class teacher. Thank you so much. 

Below are a few photos of the races and pancake treats at our after school club. 
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YEAR GROUP  

UPDATE  

 
 

 
 

Year 5 have been transported into outer space by the mysterious super computer 'Cosmos' 

from our key text - 'George's Secret Key to the Universe'. We considered the question ‘what 

is above us in the night sky as we dream?' and considered the following: how the earth, sun 

and moon orbit to create night and day and the seasons, how artists recreate the art sky and 

what dreams we have for the future. After completing our astronaut training day, Cosmos 

rewarded us with a trip to the Space Centre in Leicester to find out more about space 

exploration through the years. We have since found out about the Mars space rover and 

created timelines of the space race. We were encouraged by the space centre to enter the 

'Logo Lift Off' competition, so are busy creating our logos that could be the winning entry that 

finds itself on the first ever rocket being launched from a UK spaceport!  
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SPORTS UPDATE 
 

Sports events next week: 
 
 

Monday 7th March –  
Year 6 Netball tournament 

Bedford Girls School 
1pm - 4pm 

 
 

Tuesday 8th March – Year 4 
Perseus Multiskills Festival 

Westfield Primary 
9.30am – 12.30pm 

 

Tuesday 8th March –  
Year 5 & 6 Handball League 

Westfield Primary 
3.30pm – 5.30pm 

 
Wednesday 9th March –  

Year 5 & 6 Athletics Training 
Westfield Primary 
3.15pm – 4.15pm 

 
Thursday 10th March –  

Year 5 & 6 Basketball Finals 
Westfield Primary 
3.30pm – 5.30pm 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 5&6 Girls Basketball League 

Wow- what a superb start to the league! The team were highly motivated from the 

start and their play went from strength to strength, which saw them secure three 

out of three victories. Well done girls! 

Team: Alice, Anaya, Ava, Summayah, Zuwena,  

Player of the day: Zuwena 

 

Year 5&6 Mixed Handball league 

The first week of this league provided the teams with an introduction to the new 

sport and allowed them to gain an understanding of the rules. Both teams enjoyed 

learning the new sport and gained the respect of other schools through their 

strong performances during their training matches. We are looking forward to the 

league officially starting next week.  

Squad: Alice, Ayesha, Bandile, Charlie, Joe-Joe, Kayla, Ken, Summayah, Thomas, 

Tobi, Yusuf, Zuwena 

Player of the day: Yusuf  

 

KS2 Sitting volleyball competition  

Six children participated in this competition which required the team to stay 

seated, which sounds easier than it was. The team were motivated and 

enthusiastic to play and their performance improved throughout every match. 

Well done team and congratulations to Amna who was awarded the school games 

value of respect by the sports leaders. 

Team: Amna, EJ, Fathiya, Lewis, Muhammad & Rowan 
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18th March – Comic/Sport Relief  21st March – Mothering Sunday  

 

 

 

14th February- Valentine’s Day 

 

 

Dear parents, carers, grownups and friends of friends. Recently the school received a couple of beautifully hand knitted 

worry monsters, from a charity whose aim is to help ease children's worries. The children just simply have to write 

down their worry on a piece of paper and pop it in the mouth of the worry monster who then eats up all their worries. 

We thought it would be lovely for the children if each class were able to have its very own worry monster. With this in 

mind, we are putting a plea out there for any keen knitters to ask if you could please pick up you needles when you 

have time, to create worry monsters for the children of Great Denham.  

If you are interested and would like to show your support, please don't hesitate to contact us.  

Thanking you all in advance, Ruth Preece and Emma Gooch.
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Parentline: for parents and carers of those aged 0-19 TEXT 07507 331456 

Parentline offers advice and support on a range of issues such as weaning, sleep and emotional health. You can 
also find out how to access other local services.  

For more information please visit:  www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-
visiting/parentline or watch our short animation: https://vimeo.com/333146030  

 

ChatHealth: for young people aged 11-19 TEXT 07507 331450 

ChatHealth is a similar service for young people to confidentially ask for help about a range of issues or make 
an appointment with a school nurse. Young people can also find out how to access other local services 
including emotional support or sexual health services.  

For more information please visit: www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/school-
nursing/chathealth-bedfordshire or watch our short animation: https://vimeo.com/507047916/7266be3f14  

 

http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting/parentline
http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting/parentline
https://vimeo.com/333146030
http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/school-nursing/chathealth-bedfordshire
http://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/school-nursing/chathealth-bedfordshire
https://vimeo.com/507047916/7266be3f14
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LOCAL EVENTS & ADVERTS 

 

 

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA 

We are now on Facebook and Instagram as well as Twitter. Please follow us to 
keep updated with the latest school news and activities. 

 @greatdenhamprimary 
 
 @greatdenhamprimaryschool 
 
 @greatdenhamps 

It has been raised again that parents are using the doctor’s car park to park to collect their children from school - 

this is not acceptable and parents must not use the doctors. The surgery are finding that patients are then not 

able to park on site which is obviously very frustrating for them. Please use the park and ride car park which we 

are so fortunate to have. Thank you. 
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